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Happe  nings on and in our Board of Directors
Mike Austin had resigned his position on the Board effective in September.   He will be greatly missed.
The Board now must replace Mike by electing a new Board Member.  Are you interested in the position?
Be at the Board Meeting on Thursday, October 21st at 7:30 p.m.  Requirements are steady attendance in a 
12 Step Program for over a year.  Paid membership in this Club for the past two months.  Accountability 
to this Club and its membership!

The Board must select a mission statement for our Club at the next board meeting, they are studying the 
choices through this month and asked that you be shown the entries, they would appreciate your input as 
they have a decision that must be made:

1. To carry on, as a non-profit service corporation, activities auxiliary to and supplemental to the twelve 
step movement and to provide fellowship, education, and spiritual support to all persons in recovery.  
To enhance the quality of life of all individuals and their families who are undergoing twelve-step 
recovery.

2. Our mission is to provide a comprehensive group of quality services, which will enhance our 
member’s quality of life and empower them to reach their maximum potential.

3. To enhance the quality of life for individuals and their families through the principals of the twelve 
steps of recovery.

4. To help others to help themselves through the twelve steps of recovery.
5. Individual empowerment through the twelve steps.
6. Freedom for all in recovery.

At our September Board Meeting Tom Graham was elected as Vice-President and Carolyn Schaupp was 
elected as our Secretary.  See Carolyn ten days in advance of our October Board meeting in you have an 
item that needs to be on our agenda.

Trusted Servants on
The Board Of Directors
Cora Stewart
Steve Hollloway
Thomas Graham
Steve Hill
Michele Ashby
Frank Peralta
Manny Tomaz
Carolyn Schaupp

Trusted Servants in
Your Employ:
John Mack
Jewel Keahilihau
Diana Vasquez
Cathryn Kizzia..
Debi Harrigan
Corrinna Fuerte
Tony Baron
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The Board is proud to announce that Sherri Goodnight is our Member of the Month.  She 
was elected for taking the time and having the expertise to perform routine maintenance on all of our 
cooling equipment.  Sherri worked at our club for a number of years before going onto a position in 
heating and air-conditioning.  She has been a big help to us over the years and also in the month of 
September 1999.

         These Great and Wonderful Club Members will be celebrating a Milestone Soon!

Joseph D.   10/02/98 Buzz S.  10/02/73 Charles J.  10/02/96 Vern E.   10/02/70

Dale P.   10/04/87 Cha-Cha W. 10/05/88 Dolly E.  10/06/91 Milton B.  10/06/80

Debi H.  10/07/90 Gary E.  10/12/76 Mike D.  10/13/85 Eudoro R.  10/15/97

Robert V.  10/15/98 Karen C.  10/16/92 Sandra G.  10/16/79 Gino H.  10/16/85

Mike C.  10/17/89 Dennis R.  10/20/98 Diana V.  10/23/97 Linda G.  10/24/93

Chester R.  10/25/98 Congratulations! Congratulations! Congratulations!

Don’t Miss This!                Our Annual Heritage Dinner and Meeting

Tickets for this event are $15.00 and the value is there for you and our Club.  Our Board 
Members have some tickets and our manger has some tickets.  So ask yourself this, Do you have 
some tickets?  This event will be held on Saturday, October 16th at 6:00 p.m.

Halloween Dance and activities for our Children

Saturday, October 30th between the hours of 1:00 and 3:00 promises to be a bunch of fun for our little 
ones!  We reserve the right to define little ones and may withhold fun from those that we don’t consider
little enough.

Entertainment Books 2,000 are in and ready for your immediate purchase.

Two–for-one and 50% off discounts at hundreds of great names you know in your local area.  
Restaurants, Travel, Shopping, Hotels, Attractions and More!  A Sale price of forty dollars and of that 
eight dollars comes back to our Club.  Call this a Win/Win situation.  A sample book at our coffee shop 
counter is waiting for you to give it a look.  Don’t keep it waiting!
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Richard Brinkley gets about two pre-approved credit card applications a month.  Don’t be too 
flattered if you get one or two also.  Richard has been dead for a couple of years now!  These 
companies are predators and would enjoy owning about 15% of you income.  Please don’t fall prey to 
these rascals.  On the average they have it set up so if you pay the minimum each month your debt will 
last 10 years.  If you must use plastic, pay it off in its entirety each month.  Just an opinion from a guy 
that thinks he cares about you and perhaps knows a bit about the subject.
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